FULL COUNCIL – 1st DECEMBER 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of Council held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Monday 1st December 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson (In the Chair)
Councillor Mark Binns

Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies

Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Elaine Hadley
Councillor Vaughan Hughes
Councillor Cynthia Isherwood

Councillor Sally Jupp
Councillor Paul Key
Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley

Councillor Kenneth Woolley
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council





Assistant Clerk to the Council
Environmental Officer

Administrative Assistant 
Also in Attendance:

WLDC Councillor Mel Starkey

Two members of the public

Prior to the meeting Major Martin led the meeting in prayer.
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest received.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

Cllr D. Dobbie requested that the number of flags be amended from four to five in item 10.
Cllr D. Dobbie stated that on item 11iii that he had not received the information requested and that he would bring it to the next Precept Meeting.
Cllr WSR. Parry arrived at the meeting at 7:05pm.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. D. Dobbie that the notes of the Full Council meeting on Tuesday 3rd November 2009 be confirmed as a correct record.

Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson abstained from voting.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE
No business to be dealt with.
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5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman reported that the Christmas Lights switching on was very well attended. The Chairman gave thanks to all that were involved. He also wished the Council a Merry Christmas. 
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The following report was previously circulated to Councillors.
Christmas Light Switch-on
Christmas light switch-on took place on Friday 20th November and seemed to be well received by everyone and well attended, with the market place being the hub of activities. 

I would like to record thanks to Bradshaw for the loan of the trailer and Burton & Dyson Solicitors for the loan of their conference room to act as an event office and also to those Councillors who acted as stewards on the night.

Gainsborough Town Centre Partnership
I am please to announce that the Town Centre Partnership has appointed Lisa Walton as the BID Manager and she will take up her duties in the first week of January 2010.

This will add momentum to the BID, which is now gathering pace and after recently attending a workshop at Loughborough, I can advise Council that Gainsborough is well advanced with the BID, particularly when compared to other towns who are taking part in the Academy, as we are the only ones to have appointed a BID Manager and have the relevant funding in place.

The next steps are the appointment of a Design Consultant and the formation of a BID taskforce, which will take place during December 2009.

Britain in Bloom
Britain in Bloom preparations are now required and it is suggested that we form a task group to take this forward. It is not proposed that this is for a Full Council Committee, but Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk if they will be interested in serving on the Britain in Bloom taskforce. We will be seeking support from our Allotment Secretaries and also from businesses in the Town Centre Partnership, as well as the District Council and the County Council Highways Department. 

We are hoping to hold a formal meeting of a task force in January, so I would be grateful if Councillors who are interested could let me know.    
Cllr P. Key questioned where the money was coming from to find a Design Consultant for the BID?

The Clerk advised that WLDC had secured funding as he had previously informed Council.

7. GAINSBOROUGH LOCAL ISSUES

Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson brought to the attention of the Council that Cllr D. Dobbie requested that the Council invite Mr Oliver Houchell to the next Full Council meeting. The Council were in agreement.
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Cllr P. Key requested the Clerk give clarification of what “local issues” are to the whole Council. The Clerk said it is difficult to give a definitive list, but they “tend” to be things that arise in the Town that are not under the Council’s control i.e. gritting the Town and closure of the Driving Test Centre. They are also items that crop up in the seven days prior to the meeting that are relevant to Gainsborough, as other issues can be placed on the agenda at Councillor’s request.
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public questions received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
No business to dispose of.
10. RECOMMENDATIONS OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN NOVEMBER
No recommendations received.

11. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

i. Cllr. D. Dobbie had submitted a question.
The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee.
ii. Cllr. D. Dobbie had submitted the following question.

Has the Events Officer taken on the responsibilities of a Finance Officer, even when this was no the wish of the Full Council on 1st September 2009?

(If that is the case I will be required to take this issue to the monitoring officer at West Lindsey District Council).

Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson said that the Finance Officer begins this role this month as agreed as per the Management and Finance resolution. 


Cllr D. Dobbie advised he would take it up with West Lindsey District Council.

iii. Cllr. D. Dobbie had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee.

Cllr T. Davies read a resolution from 4th December 2007 Minutes regarding the Council adopting new Standing Orders.

He advised Council that the new Standing Orders repeals past resolutions regarding the old Standing Orders.
iv. Cllr. D. Dobbie had submitted the following question.

After talking to Richard Enderby of LALC again I have been told by him that the registered letter came from Clement Keys, the accountants and should have been already brought to the attention of this council.

Could this letter please be read out to the Council and a copy put into the minutes.

 Why was this not brought to the attention of this council prior to my asking for it to be brought before us?
The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee and the letter given out at the end of the meeting.
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v. 
Cllr. D. Dobbie had submitted a question.


The question was referred to Personnel and Procedures Sub-Committee.
12. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

None received.
13. TO FULFILL VACANCIES ON COMMITTEES. MEMBER CHAMPIONS OR OUTSIDE BODIES

Cllr C. Isherwood requested that she be the Council’s representative for the Lincolnshire Playing Fields Association.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that Cllr C. Isherwood be the Council’s representative on the Lincolnshire Playing Fields Association.
14. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Management and Finance Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting held on Monday 9th November 2009 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
NOTED that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting held on Thursday 19th November 2009 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.

Community Services Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 2009 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.


Planning and Development Committee
Cllr V. Hughes thanked Committee members for their time and efforts going through the Foxby Hill application.
NOTED that the notes of the Planning and Development Committee meetings held on Thursday 19th November 2009 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
15. CHRISTMAS OFFICE OPENING HOURS
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the office opening hours over the Christmas period will be as follows:

24th December

9:00 – 13:00

25th December

Closed

28th December

Closed

29th December

10:00 – 14:00

30th December

10:00 – 14:00


31st December

10:00 – 14:00

1st January

Closed
The meeting concluded at 7:40pm.
Chairman
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